MARION ART COUNCIL MINUTES
November 12, 2019		5:30 p.m.
Lowe Park Art and Environment Center

ROLL CALL:   	Fuf Renfer, Jane Strnad Nelson, Leslie Montgomery Fox, Pat Schmidt, Jay Moore and Angie Pierce via phone

ABSENT:	Brenda Kowalsky

STAFF:	Tracey Bellach

Guests:	None

Call to Order
The meeting of the Marion Art Council was called to order by Fuf at 5:35pm.

Minutes
Moved by Jane and seconded by Leslie to approve the October 8, 2019, Art Council minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Sculpture Committee
Since the Friends of the Park did not receive the Grant they applied for -The Marion Art Council will be collaborating with the Friends of the Park and the Rec. Dept.to work on plaques for the sculptures along the trail. They need to clarify with Karlene, the budget for the plaques. 

Tracey will check on the estimated cost for the sculpture plaques.  The Council suggested that perhaps they could do just a few at a time as funding allows and that the plaque should include the name of the sculpture, the artist and a few sentences about each piece.

Karlene is working on a map of the sculpture trail as a part of her 2020 goals.  The Art Council will be assisting with this project.

Our Town Grant
There have been no updates provided at this time.

Exhibits
The remaining 2019/20 exhibit schedule (revised) is as follows:

November 2 to February 1- Karen Sands, pottery and paintings
           February 1 to February 29 - Mt. Mercy University & Kirkwood Community College
           March 7 to May 2 - Cara Briggs Farmers and Ben High
           May 2 to June 27 - Siljie Lynne
           June 27 to August 29 - Stan Weiderspan
	

The artist reception for Karen Sands will be held on November 14, 2019 from 6:30-7:30pm.  Fuf, Jay and Leslie will host the reception and will be here at 6pm.  

The October school exhibit (Novak Elementary) was well attended with about 60 guests.
The November school exhibit will be provided by Echo Hill.  A reception will be held on Monday, November 18, 2019 from 5:30- 6:30.  Fuf and Leslie will host the reception and will be here at 5pm. 

Cecile Houel would like to exhibit her work in the spring.  Fuf will be visiting her studio on Friday to check out her work.

The Iowa Pastel Society will be displaying pastel portraits in the Hallway Gallery in April (date to be announced.)

Bob Strickland received the check that was mailed for reimbursement of damaged artwork.  He said that he enjoyed the exhibition and gave The Arts Council a “plug” on Facebook.

It was noted that exhibits in the future will end on Friday date instead of Saturday date because the exhibit is dismantled on Saturday.

Jane suggested to have signs made to remind visitors not to touch the exhibits.

The Art Council and Parks staff will not be involved in the purchase of artwork from the exhibit including marking with red dots.  Interested parties are to contact the artist directly and it would be up to the artist to keep track of what is sold and what is still available.  It was suggested that that information needs to on the exhibit table.

Pat Schmidt recommended looking into purchasing a case or cloth sleeves for the storage of our permanent art collection while not in use.

Coffeehouse Night
Angie created a spreadsheet to be printed for the next meeting which lists all Coffeehouse performances that are booked for fiscal year 2019-20.  
	
	PERFORMER

	October 4, 2019          High Crest (Kat Darling and Aaron Earl Short)

	November 1, 2019      The Better Haves duo (Josh and Leah Woosley)

	December 6, 2019      Banjoy (Joy Ward, Mark Wilson, Paul Roberts, 
                                                    Bob Black, Kristie Reynolds-Black)

	February 7, 2020        Irish Jam (trio or quartet band led by Carlis Faurot)

	March 6, 2020            Tara McGovern and Keith Reins

	April 3, 2020               Kelly Montijo Fink 




Approximately 54 people attended the November Coffeehouse event.


There was discussion regarding not filling a purchased cup of coffee to the top even though some patrons have complained that they were not getting a full cup.  It was decided as policy to leave approximately one-half inch for safety reasons.

Jay brought cookies from Kathy’s Pies for all to sample.  Half regular cookies and half decorated cookies from Kathy’s Pies will be purchased and picked up by Jay for the December 6, 2019 Coffeehouse Night and the Council will discuss future treats at the next meeting.  Jane donated Trader Joes Coffee which will be used for the upcoming event.  

Angie mentioned that it is necessary and was formerly approved to have a staff person at the front desk during Coffeehouse performances, yet there has not been anyone assigned for the first two events.  Jay said that he would be willing to work as the building supervisor on those nights and also volunteer as part of the Marion Art Council.  Tracey will check with Karlene on this matter.

Picnic on the Prairie
[bookmark: _GoBack]Possible entertainers and pricing were discussed for the Picnic on the Prairie Concerts for 2020.  Due to the cost of a performer originally suggested for August, it was suggested they be booked for June.  Discussed various options for performers, dates and length of event.

The budget for Picnic on the Prairie was discussed.  The Art Council will ask Karlene if they are able to use any excess from the Coffeehouse Nights and not using port-a-potties towards Picnic on the Prairie.  

Budget Review & Discussion of the new proposed Budget
Fuf to order more hangers in December.

Old Business
Th group selected a journal to use to record volunteer hours beginning in January 2020.
Brenda’s hours are still needed for Angie to finish compiling hours and distribute to everyone on the Council.

The Council would like to have information added to rental contracts regarding the use of the Art Gallery to include that the Gallery is not exclusively included in an “all facility” rental.  The Council also requests that the contract indicate that showcases and artwork not be covered nor used for any other purpose than viewing and that no art pieces or showcases be moved.  They felt that it would be ok to add easels or signs with event specific information in open areas of the gallery but that the Gallery lobby should be respected like any other lobby.

New Business
Angie asked the Council to consider meeting every other month vs. monthly.  This will be discussed next month however at this time it was felt that monthly meetings should continue and perhaps we needed to recruit associates to assist with projects to reduce the time requirements of a Council member.

Fuf requested posters be forwarded to her for formatting purposes in JPEG and she will create and print them in the future.

Fuf reported that she had met with Tracey Mulcahey, Assistant City Administrator/City Clerk of North Liberty on Thursday, November 7th.  They would like to establish an Art Council and wanted information on how the Marion Art Council functions.

Discussion was held regarding how fees are collected for art classes and what options may be available for the future such as having another entity do the class including collecting fees and paying the City a percentage and the space be provided free of charge.  More research into this matter is needed.

Pat suggested that perhaps we could work with the University of Iowa to assist them in drawing attention to their new facility and we could add some interesting exhibits in the process.  There was concern regarding who would be responsible if something was damaged or stolen.

There is a need to recruit someone to fill the vacant Art Council member position and doing so with someone who has a background in music could be advantageous.  Pat suggested that once performers are found that the information could be forwarded to Jessica Carney, Events Coordinator for the City of Marion, so that she can work with the performer’s agents and put together contracts.

The south area of the Arts Council room needs to be cleaned out.  The classroom where kids’ art classes were held was not cleaned and maintained appropriately.  This will be discussed next month.


Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 6:38


Next meeting – Tuesday, December 10 at 5:30 p.m.
Lowe Park Art and Environment Center





















